Integrated Planning Council
May 11, 2021

Meeting Notes


Present: Z. Toro, C. Casamento, G. Claffey, S. Cintorino, S. Hazan, C. Magnan, A. Suski-Lenczewski, Y. Kirby, K. Peckham, F. Latour, J. Melnyk, J. Tully, J. Jarrett, S. Miller, D. Dauwalder, K. Kollar


FY 21 Budget Update
C. Casamento provided the following budget update: 
· The spending plan estimate for FY 22 will be submitted today.
· FY 21 has a projected shortfall of $4.2 million, which will be fully addressed using CARES funding.
· The $4.2 million shortfall comes after $13.8 million in reductions.
· We received a commitment for reimbursement of COVID expense for the second half of the year.
· There is a projected shortfall of $14.8 million for FY 22, which assumes flat undergraduate enrollment, a modest increase in graduate enrollment, and 1,550 residential students. This shortfall will be addressed using CARES funding.
· $4.4 million of CARES funding will be leftover for FY 23.
· The final fringe rate and Governor’s budget will be announced in June.
A brief discussion ensued, and the following questions and comments were shared:
· Z. Toro noted that we need to work very hard to ensure an increase in enrollment for Fall 2022.
· Z. Toro asked F. Latour and J. Melnyk how we can convey the seriousness of CCSU’s budget situation and enrollment levels to the campus community.
· J. Melnyk – share budget projections, enrollment levels and housing occupancy data in UPBC proposal requests. In addition, the UPBC can share this information at the first Faculty Senate meeting of the year. F. Latour suggested having an emergency Faculty Senate meeting this summer.
· F. Latour – provide faculty with information regarding the reasoning behind low enrollment. 
· Z. Toro and Y. Kirby noted that lack of student engagement, as well as personal and financial stresses were major themes of the student climate survey, and faculty may have different perceptions of what the students are actually going through. 

CARES Funding Proposals and Recommendations
J. Melnyk provided a summary of the UPBC’s recommendations in regard to the $635,000 of CARES2 act funding recommendations that were submitted by the workgroup.
· All requested ideas were given the support of the UPBC and considered as needed benefits to the University and its faculty, staff, and students.
· One exception to the recommendations included increasing support for the Financial Literacy Office from $50,000 to $75,000. The additional $25,000 was recommended to be taken from the $300,000 request from Student Affairs.
· Another recommendation from the UPBC included asking the funding recipients to consider identifying and collecting student outcomes that may serve as a measure of success such that they indicate support/rationale for future funding requests.
Council members then voted unanimously in agreement with the above recommendations from the UPBC. 
C. Casamento will notify individuals who have requested funding that they have until March 3, 2022 to spend this money, as well as to encourage all individuals to implement the recommendations as soon as possible. C. Casamento will work with J. Palmer to develop a communication for the campus community regarding the disbursement of these funds.

IPC Membership for the AY 21-22
A brief discussion occurred regarding IPC membership for Academic Year 2021-2022:
· F. Latour will reach out to the new chair of the Curriculum Committee.
· There will be a UPBC membership election the first meeting of the semester.
Z. Toro confirmed that we will wait until after the first meeting of the Fall semester to establish IPC membership.

Other Items:
· The UPBC will meet next week to generate potential questions regarding the extraordinary budget proposal requests. Questions will be submitted to the Executive Committee after this meeting, and the UPBC will then meet with Committee members on an as-needed basis. UPBC recommendations will then be submitted by the end of June.
· The BOR Academic and Student Affairs Committee tabled consideration of the Bachelor of General Studies degree and has asked CCSU to work with Charter Oak regarding this program. Z. Toro will meet with the Interim President of the System to discuss this.

Follow Up Items:
· IPC Membership to be discussed at the first fall meeting.
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Appendix I

Memo to IPC Regarding CARES Funding Requests

TO: 		President Zulma Toro, and the Integrated Planning Council
FROM: 		Jason A. Melnyk, UPBC Chair (2020-2021)
DATE: 		May 4, 2021

[bookmark: _Hlk74596618]The following recommendations for the CARES2 act funding recommendations from the workgroup were reviewed by the University Planning and Budget committee. All requested ideas have the support of the UPBC and feel they are needed benefits to the University and its faculty, staff, and students. The committee makes the following recommendations:

We are in support of the proposed allotment of funds with one exception. Idea number five (two requests from Student Affairs), increase support for the Financial Literacy Office by increasing the allotment from $50,000 to $75,000. This should provide the necessary funding to support a temporary full-time position. The additional $25,000 is recommended to be taken from the $300,000 request from Student Affairs.

Second, we recommend asking that those who are awarded the funding consider identifying and collecting student outcomes that may serve as a measure of success such that they indicate support/rationale for future funding requests.

Please see the attached excel spreadsheet for further information regarding each proposal request as well as the specific allocation of funding.
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Idea #

Employe

e Title Department Comment

Initial Evaluation 

Related to CARES Act 

Regulations

Workgroup  Decision 

on Eligibility Workgroup - additional comments

Workgroup 

Recommendation

UPBC 

Recommendation

1 Elizabeth 

Spear

Director Learning Center Right this moment, the one thing I can identify is technology for a “mobile ready” tutoring 

center. We have older document cameras which are quite large and not portable (laptops, 

doc cams, backup headsets). The same would be true for Academic Coaching (minus the 

doc cams). Also, a dream would be tablets with styluses. 

We are already working on expanding available courses, and we are currently working in a 

virtual services environment. Individual tutoring would be great, but the issue is finding 

enough tutors to support that service during COVID.

Other resources that the tutors currently need are current textbooks as resources when they 

are working with students. When working on ground the students have the texts with them – 

in a virtual world the tutors don’t have direct access. If money could be allocated to 

purchase a resource library, we would be grateful. 

Eligible for institutional 

portion.

CAC submitted additional follow-up questions - 

4/18/2021 - Are they working to add more sections of 

the same classes they already offer or is the request 

to broaden the number of different courses that are 

available? If this were to be approved, what resources 

would be needed? More tutors? Any way to quantify?  

Do you prefer the tablets over document cameras? 

How many would you need? 

100,000 $            100,000 $            

2 Claudia 

Richards-

Meade

Assistant in HRHuman Resources If a student's parents or guardians have passed due to COVID, maybe a portion of their 

tuition, books, housing, etc. can be funded.



Possible, but being direct aid 

to students, the appropriate 

award process will need to 

be in place.

Eligible from the student 

or institutional portion.

The University has previously provided emergency 

grants to students. If we were to proceed in this 

direction, it would need to be a grant, not a tuition 

waiver and not so narrowly defined.

- $                   - $                   

3 Charlene 

Casament

o/Karissa 

Peckham

Our students have had a harder time getting jobs – what do you think about augmenting our 

career services team with  temp staff as a use of the strengthening money.  Given the 

reduction in career fairs, we could pilot hiring a temporary person to connect with companies 

to broaden the opportunities to students. Enrollment Management would recommend hiring 

an additional temporary full-time staff to support students in obtaining employment during this 

difficult time. This would mean additional one-on-one support for students, additional support 

in engaging with employers, and increased participation in and planning for career fairs and 

campus interviews.

Appears to be a viable 

usage of the funds as long 

as the justification is written 

to explain that the difficulty 

in getting jobs is due to 

COVID-19.

Eligible from the 

institutional portion.

COVID has had a significant impact on Job 

Placement or Internships in 18-24 as noted in the 

Economic Policy Institute. 

83,333 $              77,778 $              

4 Stacey 

Miller

VP/DirectorEquity & 

Inclusion/Lewis 

Institute

I think book stipends might be a good idea for the fall semester.



Eligible from the student 

or Institutional portion.

The University could address this challenge by 

expanding the emergency grant process to include 

electronic/paper educational materials.

- $                   - $                   

5 John TullyVP Student Affairs Students entering the university or returning in Fall 2021 will need a variety of services and 

supports. Every student will have lived through a major national health crisis, which in turn 

led to severe disruptions of their path toward graduation or their formative senior year in high 

school. Many also experienced individual social, emotional, or medical issues, often in 

combination with economic disruptions to themselves or their families. Far too many of our 

students may also have lost a loved one to COVID (over 8,000 CT residents have died) or 

not been able to grieve with family who died from other causes. At the same time, the fall 

may bring the uncertainty of a not fully-vaccinated student or university population, the stress 

of returning to on-ground classes, a “double class” of new students (freshman and the 

sophomores who never visited campus), and whatever COVID variants may exist. It is vital 

that we free up our Student Wellness Center staff, both on the medical and counseling sides, 

to serve these students. By necessity, they have taken lead roles this academic year on 

testing, quarantine and isolation housing, telehealth, contact tracing, consultations, and many 

other COVID-related university activities.



I propose that we use CARES funds in a way that will both allow those professionals to 

meet the increased needs of our students in the fall and allows the important COVID-related 

university activities to continue. We can accomplish this by moving some contingent and ad-

hoc employees to temporary full-time positions. I propose hiring Matt Landrigan to be a 

temporary, full-time employee. He could take over the COVID duties now being done by 

Dr. Michael Russo, Director of Counseling, freeing up Dr. Russo to lead his department and 

to develop special counseling activities and outreach for students. In addition, Mr. Landrigan 

can cover quarantine and isolation hall duty, testing procedures, reporting, etc. We will also 

need a temporary, full-time contact tracing supervisor who can organize, train, and supervise 

the contact tracing program and assist Mr. Landrigan on other COVID-related activities. 

Additional funding may be needed to maintain 24/7 coverage of the quarantine and isolation 

halls on nights and weekends. Any staffing hired with CARES funding would be temporary 

given the funding is time limited and one-time.

300,000 $            275,000 $            

Placeholder for FAFSA completion assistance given that K-12 have not been able to provide 

support to students and families. Enrollment Management would recommend hiring an 

additional temporary full-time staff member to temporarily join Gladys Colon in the Financial 

Literacy Office. Gladys provides one-on-one support to students both prospective and 

current – often regarding FAFSA completion. The addition of another staff member would 

allow the team to host and participate in additional FAFSA workshops, create individualized 

call campaigns, and boost response times and assistance provided to students and families in 

need of guidance at this particularly difficult time. Just among incoming students, CCSU is 

down 4% in FAFSA filers among our admitted population and 500+ FAFSA applications in 

total.

Funding unlikely to support a full-time position, may 

need to be reduced to a part-time position.

50,000 $              75,000 $              

5 Workgrou

p 

Recomme

ndation

Expansion of techniques/activities to assist in stress and anxiety relief for students and 

employees.

Eligible from the 

institutional portion.

CAC to reach out to Dr. Tully. 35,000 $              35,000 $              

6 Workgrou

p 

Recomme

ndation

Augment advising on a temporary basis to provide additional support to students. 66,667 $              72,222 $              

635,000 $            635,000 $            

CAMPUS IDEAS TO USE approximately $635K IN HEERF 11 STRENGHTENING INSTITUTION FUNDS


